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              Tollcross Community Council   
Minutes Wednesday 30 MARCH 2022  7.00 pm
BY ZOOM
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 
Present:   Richard Allen (Chair), Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Andy Devenport. 
CEC Councilors: Cllr. Claire Miller, Cllr. Joanna Mowat 
Apologies: Fiona Allen, Donald Craig, Gillian Martin. 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were no declarations of interests.

2.       Police Matters

There had been no newsletter or correspondence this month or since October 2021. 
Liz Sommerfield is liaising with the police.
3.       Minutes of the meeting held on 26 January 2022
There were no corrections.
That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Roger Colkett and seconded by Iain Black and agreed as a true record by the meeting.

      Matters Arising: 
PB - asked Cllr. Miller if there was any further news of Edinburgh’s request for a single STL control area. This would not now be requested of the Scottish Government until after the May council elections.

4.      Tollcross Matters

Community Council posts and IT
RA – we still need to find a secretary and we need an engagement officer (evidenced by the poor turnout tonight). He had not heard from Andy Follis about the IT situation but would follow that up.
Tollcross Clock
RA - asked if there was any further information about its reinstatement.

PB - explained about the officials who suggested reinstatement might not be until next year, perhaps at a different site and a budget still had to be found. He outlined that there was an acceptance that the listed clock was a recognized symbol of Tollcross.
Cllr. Mowat - explained that it depended on possible changes to the layout of the junction due to the LEZ and also the initiative on Safe Routes to School and these timescales were not known.

RA - pointed out that the SUSTRANS supported Canal to Meadows route also may cause changes and again timescales are not known. We need to keep some pressure on to expedite reinstatement.
5. CEC councilors Comments and Questions
Cllr. Miller - explained that less was now going on as the elections neared.

Cllr. Mowat  - described the two eight week consultations that had to be undertaken on the STL licensing arrangements with the first one starting soon so we should respond to that. There was the hope that the mandatory licensing scheme could be introduced by the end of 2022. We hope to have a requirement for planning permission (before a license can be issued) if our scheme is approved.
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6.     Planning Report (PB)
· An application for 3 beach huts and other structures on the 6th floor terrace of 2 Freer Street.

· Most areas are seeing applications for planning permission for a change of use to STLs from residential in anticipation of the forthcoming changes. Some are being refused.
· Our objections to built structures outside pubs and restaurants in Cockburn Street have been acknowledged with refusals. Permissions for these structures throughout the city centre have been refused. However, they will be allowed to stay until October to help the businesses that have suffered in the pandemic.

·  A further application for parking in a front garden (112 Viewforth) was rejected; we objected to this. 
· The student block at Haymarket Yards has been approved.
RA – pointed out that there was to be an application for another student residence at Dalton’s Yard between Yeaman Place and Murdoch Terrace.
AD – was concerned about how this would impinge on the canal.

PB – would look out for the application and canvas views about it.

7.     Licensing Report (RC)
-   Two alcohol licenses have been applied for in a large area on the top floor of two large blocks of ‘build to rent’ flats on Drysdale Gate and McEwen Walk. These did not come to the committee this month.
-   The Garage shop in Barclay Place applied for an alcohol license and this was approved at committee. Our objection was based on the following. This would only normally be allowed in a petrol station if it was a shop serving local needs. This garage sells very little in the way of locally required provisions. 
-  RC asked Cllr. Mowat about the status of the Licensing Forum (which was being reconstituted when the process was suspended because of the pandemic).

 -  Cllr. Mowat suggested that we should enquire of the Convener of the Licensing Board (Councillor Norman Work).

·  RC will contact Norrie Work on her recommendation.

8.   AOCB
AD – has been liaising with the person who organizes hybrid meetings for the Canal Society and is negotiating some help for us.
AD – feels that a walkabout by officials should be a priority after the election and we should perhaps now be compiling a list of the things we want them to observe. 
The meeting was closed at 19.40 and the date of the next meeting is 27 April 2022
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